LONGHOUGHTON COMMUNITY AND SPORTS CENTRE TRUST
(Longhoughton Village Development Trust)

(Registered Charity Number 1133597. Registered Company Number 07031153)

MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETING HELD MONDAY 9TH MAY 2022
AT THE COMMUNITY AND SPORTS CENTRE
1 Trustees  Participating:
Eleanor Phillips, Adrian Hinchcliffe, Annie Arscott, Stewart Barrett, Vicki Kelly.
Other Members present: David Arscott, Sue Wanless.

2 Apologies for Absence
Andy Sargent, Wendy Handley.
 3
Minutes of the meeting held 11 April 2022
The minutes were agreed as a correct record.
4
Matters Arising from the Minutes 
a)
Site signage. Update.  FF have sent a Logo but not substantial enough. Ellie to contact to ask for a higher resolution logo.






ACTION ELLIE
b)
ROSPA Safety Inspection.  Going ahead during week commencing 29.05.22
c)
Telephony Update Xln has offered a telephony line for £14.99 plus VAT. All call costs included.  Two year contract. The offer had been accepted.
 d)
Facilities for young people. 

The meeting took place on 27.04.22 to discuss the anti-social behaviour issues. Aimee Passmore (RAF) and the Neighbourhood Police present plus Adrian representing the Parish Council and Wendy Pattison. This to be a regular quarterly meeting. Now that Aimee Passmore is in post a liaison meeting to be held with her. Adrian mentioned that funding is coming up from the Ballenger Trust for developing facilities for young people  (up to £1,000).
e)
Floodlighting Inspection.  Outstanding. Adrian to pursue.
f)
Single Landfill bin – no action yet 
ELLIE.

g)
Band debt – written off.
h)
Job Description – Ellie making funding enquiries with Northumberland Together.

i)
Johnnie Johnston trees – Outstanding.

k)
Ground maintenance – Johnnie Lambert has been cutting the grass. Annie to contact.
5
Secretary’s Report
The Electricity Contract will terminate on 31.07.22. Energy Prices Direct obtained quotations for the following:
A four year contract for electricity ending 31.07.26. This evaluated at 180% above what we are currently paying.

A three year contract for gas ending 31.07.26. This evaluated at approximately 200% above what we are currently paying.

A one year only for electricity to end 31.07.23. Based on the March electricity bill this would be 190% above what we were paying.
All the best offers were with SSE

There had been a discussion with Richard Whelan, an energy broker who lives on Chancel Place. His advice is to hang on to see if the war in the Ukraine abates. If so he says the prices will significantly drop.  It was agreed to do this but to have further discussion at the June meeting.

6
Treasurer’s Report

Stewart reported a very similar financial position to that reported in April.  Further difficulties had been experienced with SSE about the gas account and they had inadvertently cancelled our Direct Debit. Grieves Grindle had completed the accounts and their bill is due. An enquiry was made about the invoices for hire. Ellie said that they were ready.
7
Development Strategy

a)
Heritage Lottery Fund – Conversion of the Changing Rooms 

Progress is as follows:

·  Awaiting advice from Planners on whether planning permission is required.
· Awaiting formal approval from the Football Foundation.

· Awaiting contact from Alnwick Medical Group

· Harbottle Village hall was mentioned  has having a similar arrangement – Adrian to check.
· David Arscott mentioned that he was making enquiries about the steel container. Adrian said that planning permission would be required. Adrian to co-ordinate with David on the position of the new container and confirm the budget that is available.   ADRIAN ACTION
b)
Replacement of the Astro-Turf Pitch
Stewart reported that he was waiting for contact from the FF.
It was agreed that we ought to be investigating a better control system for the floodlights. This to be considered in more depth at the next meeting.

c)
Rural Energy Project through the Rural Design Centre.  
Confirmation of funding from RCEF (Rural Community Energy Fund) to continue with the project has been received.


The next phase will cover:

· Detailed roof top surveys.
· Completion and submission of planning applications

· Set up the Energy Company.

· Development of an energy management system to maximise the potential from the generated power
This work aims to be complete in February 2023.
Adrian mentioned that he had been contacted by the Liz Gray of the Rural Design Centre to ask if the Trust could accept a prototype electrical generator on our site for a short period. A visit had been arranged for 11.05.22 and further information would be given at the next meeting.

d)
Film Equipment. WIFi and the RAF Offer

Coming to the Centre on 25.05.22.
e)
Becoming a Community Hub.
Journey Enterprises have been in touch and want to make a further visit to inspect the premises. There are other examples of wider community events taking place. There is an ‘aging well ‘event coming up. 
8
Centre Bookings and Hire Manager
Contract received for the possible new booking system but it contained clauses that were not acceptable. Put on hold for time being.
9
Site Maintenance Manager

Andy continues to do an excellent job.
10
The Queen Elizabeth Platinum Jubilee Celebration

All going well. A meeting the following evening.
11
Hire Rates
Wide discussion on the need to increase the rates. The escalation in the energy prices confirmed this. It was suggested that a 25% increase was needed since there had been no increase since 2018. It was agreed that Ellie would bring a proposal to the June meeting. It was noted that we will need to give three months notice of an increase.
12
Chair’s Circumstances
Ellie wished members to be aware that their plans to move to Scotland are now well advanced. Their house is for sale and viewings are taking place. The property will be auctioned on 25.05.22. They expect that one month later they may have to vacate the property and move temporarily to Amble. It will not be possible for her or Andy to do all that they do in opening and closing the Centre plus meet and greet from Amble so the Trust needs to be making alternative arrangements. Ellie did say that it may be possible for her to continue managing the booking system for a period of time. They expect to move to Scotland in November or December 2022.
13 
Possible Trophy to be purchased for the LRFC. The suggestion was made that the Trust could purchase a trophy for LRFC to be awarded to for an appropriate purpose.
14
Meeting Dates for 2022
13.06.22, 11.07.22, 12.09.22, 10.10.22, 14.11.22 12.12.22
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